

## Senate of Pennsylvania

## Senator Richard A. Kasunic

## 32nd Senatorial District

## **MEMO**

Date:

January 10, 2011

To:

All Senators

From:

Senator Richard A. Kasunic

Subject:

Memo #19: CPR in Schools

In the near future, I will be introducing legislation that would require a school (public or private) to have at least one staff member that is trained in CPR on the premises at all times.

Currently, in many schools only the nurse is certified. However, under state law the school is not required to have anyone certified on the premises. In some school districts, the nurse travels from school to school, resulting in a school operating without an individual certified in CPR on the grounds.

If you wish to co-sponsor this legislation, please call my office at 787-7175 or email <a href="mailto:jbonifanti@pasenate.com">jbonifanti@pasenate.com</a>.